Dear Writing Center Professionals, 

We’d like to invite your students and tutors to submit to Balancing Student Stories of Scholarship and Self Discovery in Writing Center Spaces. This project is a work-in-progress anthology on students’ perspectives of scholarship and self-discovery, in the writing center both before and during the COVID-19 pandemic. It is our hope that by sharing these narratives of finding voice, inclusivity, community, accessibility, confidence, inspiration, motivation, or lack thereof in the writing center during times of uncertainty, we can help bring awareness to how pockets of academic support can serve as the nucleus for students’ sense of community and self that can extend beyond university and/or college life.

If you could share this opportunity with your students and tutors, we’d be grateful. Publisher details will be coming soon, but in the meantime we’ll be looking to begin collection of personal narratives. As a contributor sharing your voice, we ask you to consider the following questions with your stories of the writing center both before and during the COVID-19 pandemic, and to explore and reflect upon  the diversity (i.e. academic discipline, race, gender, spoken language, and sexual orientation) of your experience with/in the center. Personal narratives can explore the following questions/topics in our time of uncertainty. You are free to use a prompt below, or submit a piece based on your own thoughts and ideas.

For more about editors Dr. Max Orsini and Loren Kleinman and their scholarly and creative backgrounds, visit lorenkleinman.com/about and https://maxorsini.com/.

Thank you and we look forward to reading students’ work. 

****Guidelines for Submissions below this line****

Please use the writing guidelines and prompts below to help you get started. 

· How long should my submission be?
· Essays should be between 1,000-2,000 words with a maximum 2,500 words and submitted via Microsoft Word or Google Docs via email.
· Please use general writing guidelines: Name and contact information on the first page, including page numbers, title of the piece, and double spaced text, Times New Roman font
· What is the deadline?
· No later than September 1, 2020.
· Who can submit?
· Students and Tutors
· Please include a brief bio: full name, year in school, major, any projects you’ve been working on, any relevant notes you’d like acknowledged. We will only include the name of your school with your permission. 
· Upon final edits, you will receive an editorial agreement outlining the terms of publication.
· Where can I send my submission? 
· All drafts can be emailed to the editors: 
· Dr. Max Orsini: morsini@drew.edu
· Loren Kleinman: lkleinman@drew.edu 


Writing Prompts: Please focus your narratives in either pre-COVID or during the COVID pandemic. 

1. Write about a time where you felt your writing was valued by your writing center? 
2. Writing about a time where you felt your writing was undervalued by your writing center?
3. If you could write a letter to your writing center what would it say? 
4. What did the writing center do to sponsor / promote not only your academic English / writing skills, but also your overall sense of community and sense of campus belonging/participation in campus culture? 
5. Write about a time when you felt the writing center was a space of inclusivity and connectivity.
6. Write about a time when you felt the writing center was NOT a space of inclusivity and connectivity.
7. What was your best memory of the writing center? What did you learn?
8. What was your worst memory of receiving support in the writing center? What did you learn?
9. Write about someone from the writing center that you admire and how they inspired your life today.
10. In addition to elements of the writing craft, how did the writing center serve as a place for you to explore your own voice, identity, imagination, aspiration(s) and understanding of the world?  
11. Discuss a way / or ways that the writing center served as a springboard to some other intellectual or creative interest or pursuit. 
12. How did the writing center lead you an opportunity beyond the center itself?
13. Close your eyes. Think about the sounds of the writing center. What do those sounds remind you of or represent in your life?
14. Write about the power you felt when you started to make changes to your writing without the help of the writing center.
15. Write about a time when the writing center helped, improved, or supported your confidence.
16. Write about a time when you felt left out or on the outside of a writing center session.
17. How did the writing center address your needs? And by addressing your needs, how did that change your thoughts and feelings about writing support?
18. How did/does the writing center bridge your gap between your perceived otherness or being a part of the community?
19. How does the writing center serve as a rhetorical community or a space where you can voice your concern about a variety of topics without those topics or ideas being labeled as taboo?
20. If you’ve graduated or been graduated for some time, what do you miss about the writing center and why?
21. Imagine you have a touch of magic, and can make impossible things happen. What would you change about the writing center? What would this new writing center look like?
22. Write about how the writing center supported your connection with the faculty or your committee? In other words, did the writing center support your instructional connections? How?
23. Write about the questions you have for the writing center. Optional: include an answer key.
24. Write about putting trust in the writing center tutors. What does that feel like? Share more about a recent or past experience if you like.
25. How has the writing center influenced or informed your career and life after college?

